Date- 
Ministry of Environment

2080 A Labieux Road, Nanaimo BC, V9T 6J0

MtPolleyMinePermit@gov.bc.ca
RE: Opposition Mount Polley Mining Corporation’s Application for Amendment to EMA Permit 11678
To whom it may concern,
INSERT YOUR NAME  is  saying “NO” to the further discharge of any toxic mine waste water in Quesnel Lake and we strongly urge the Ministry of Environment to reject the proposed amendment to permit 11678.
When applying for their initial operating permits in the 1990’s, Mount Polley Mining Corporation (MPMC) specified that no effluent would be discharged into the receiving environment. That promise was unceremoniously broken when MPMC’s tailings dam failed on August 4, 2014 resulting in the “worst disaster in Canadian mining history”.
 Now, in what appears to be a massive bait-and-switch scheme, MPMC has the audacity to ask for permission to dump up to 10,000,000m3 per year of toxic mine waste into the once pristine waters of Quesnel Lake. Think about the kind of precedent this sets; are we the kind of society that lets corporate interests double down their mistakes for the sake of their bottom line?

At the very minimum, any water discharged into Quesnel Lake should be fully treated to match the receiving water quality. We do not accept the proposal by MPMC that only measures effluent discharge against BC Water Quality Guidelines (BC WQG) after it has been diluted in a massive volume of water. Contaminated water diluted with clean water is still contaminated. Measuring water quality only outside a 100m Initial Dilution Zone is unacceptable for a body of water that BC Parks described as “…contain(ing) important habitat for fish species which support a host of species… streams, shores and wetlands of the park have been designated … as critical habitat for salmon and bull trout as part of the Cariboo-Chilcotin Land Use Plan”.
 
MPMC is attempting to pass off the least costly long-term water management solution as being the most environmentally responsible and socially acceptable. With over $500 million of net positive cash flow
 at stake, MPMC has the resources available to implement a truly responsible long-term water management plan, which the Concerned Citizens of Quesnel Lake demand. 
It is widely known that MPMC was warned many times about the water levels in their Tailings Storage Facility (TSF). Despite this and other evidence, MPMC was found not criminally responsible for the tailings dam failure. Regardless of any legal ruling, those of us who rely on the lake as primary or recreational residences know where the fault lies and have yet to see MPMC be held responsible for their actions. We will not stand by as they attempt to undermine the very environmental standards they pledged to uphold nearly 20 years ago and we will not accept regressive policies that threaten the Quesnel Lake watershed. 

Sincerely,

SIGN HERE
� http://news.nationalpost.com/news/canada/anger-and-confusion-after-worst-disaster-in-canadian-mining-history-darkens-prosperous-b-c-town


� BC Parks 2015 Quesnel Lake Park Management Plan


� https://www.imperialmetals.com/assets/docs/mp-technical-report-may-20-2016.pdf





